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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

October 6, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The October 6, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair (arrived at 7:20pm)

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Terry Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of September 15, 2010. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$334,575.97  General Fund (1)





$120,117.20  Fire Fund (4)


$  39,493.07  Sewer Fund (8)

$    9,921.78  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$504,108.02  Total  

REPORTS
Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Lamar Advertising Appeal   the applicant is appealing the Zoning Officer’s decision to not require a permit for a billboard owned by Land Displays on the former Borelli’s property. Mr. Loomis felt it was general maintenance and did not require the applicant to get a permit. Mr. Boland stated that the Zoning Hearing Board will have to determine if Lamar Advertising has standing in their request and if they do, the Zoning Hearing Board will have to determine if a permit is required or if it was just general maintenance. If the Zoning Hearing Board would decide that a permit was required, Land Displays would have to come back to the Township for a permit. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to support the Zoning Officer’s decision and relay that to the Zoning Hearing Board. Motion passed 4-0. 
Code Enforcement Mr. Jones reported that the property at the corner of Blacksmith and 562 has high grass and a pool that is unsecured. Mr. Yanos brought up the letter from Shirley Levan. Mr. Loomis reported that there was only a small portion of the property that high grass and that the rest of the property was immaculate. He felt that a violation notice was not warranted. The Manager reported that the Township was waiting for disposition from the District Justice regarding the Davidheiser property. 

Planning Commission – AWIP  Tom Worman of SSM Engineers was present to explain his proposal for an Environmental Study for the AWIP.  Mr. Weller and Mr. Yanos were concerned that the residential properties around the AWIP were included in the study. The Manager stated he was not in favor of doing the study until the zoning was in place and the appeal period had expired. The Board discussed which properties to leave in the study. It was decided to leave in the Heritage properties, the Graham properties, Limekiln Acres, the Flately properties, and the Imes property in the study. Mr. Worman will revise the estimate with the revised scope of work. Mr. Worman stated that Phase 1 studies are only good for about 180 days. This proposed study would establish a baseline and look at issues that may be problems in the future. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Amended Agreement with PA American Water The manager will write to PAAW to express the Township’s reluctance to sign the agreement with the current language that would reimburse PAAW’s lost revenues when customer’s water is shut off for sewer delinquencies. If PAAW does not respond, the Manager will file a complaint with the PUC. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland reported that not much has happened with the litigation regarding the Pondview development. The Woods Edge development improvements are mostly completed. Two cash escrows will be deposited with the Township, $25,000 for potential damage to the streets from Greth’s development and $34,250 for cleaning out the detention basin and some curbing and driveway work. Dedication should be ready for the next meeting. The builder in Glenwood Estates has begun milling the roads that were damaged and will be repaired. Mr. Boland reported that there had been an on-site meeting regarding the Naylor suit. The Trust and Mr. Naylor have agreed to put the access against the Trust’s cottage property and not through Swede Lane. Mr. Naylor has agreed to restrict the use of the property to a single family dwelling.

NEW BUSINESS

Ordinance #267 Park Rules     Mrs. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Ordinance #267 allowing the open carrying of a firearm on certain Township property as allowed by state and federal law.  Motion passed 5-0. 

Brutto Planning Module  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the planning module  since the new use will be the same or less capacity that the previous uses on the property. This is based on demolition of the single family dwelling unit. Motion passed 5-0. 
Codification Update  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the solicitor to commence the codification update.  Motion passed 5-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the purchase of 500 round recycling bins and 250 lids for a cost of $6950.00 the Township will charge $16 for all bins with lids and $12.50 for bins only. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve flu shots for the employees at $30 each. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon explained the cost overrun on the Monocacy Interceptor project. The line was apparently lower than expected which allowed the entire interceptor to be lowered for safety and greater coverage area. The additional paving was done to preserve the structural integrity of the road. The manager stated he was satisfied with the restoration. There was one outstanding issue that would be covered by the contractor’s insurance. A garage/barn was damaged during the blasting. Mr. Lyon reported that Risa Marmontello’s term is up on the Rec Board and she will not be requesting reappointment. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to authorize the purchase of infield mix for DBYS for next year. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon presented four proposals for the PPC Plan as required by the new NPDES permit. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the proposal by Entech as recommended by the Manager. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon reported that a new purchasing program will be implemented soon. Mr. Howell-Clarke gathered quotes for crack sealing. Mr. Yanos felt that Weavertown Road should be tar and chipped to reduce slipperiness. Mr. Jones was not in favor. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the cracksealing by Annseal of PA as proposed. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he had met with both fire companies regarding their budget. He felt that one of the companies has sufficiently documented their need for an increase. Discussions are still in process for the second company. He would have more information for the next meeting. 
Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that there may be some forensic evidence regarding the burglary and assault on Limekiln Road and the recent car burglaries. He reported that Amity did not receive any of the grants that he had applied for. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve sending Corporal Oesterling to POSIT supervision school. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Weller asked about the recent shooting incident on Hillview Road. The Chief replied that the case will go to the Court of Common Pleas. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mr. Jones asked if lines could be painted on Worman Road, now that the speed survey has been completed. He also commended the officers that responded to a 911 call at a Blazer Midget Football game. He was not pleased with the response time of the ambulance service and that they arrived without lights or sirens.
Mr. Yanos reported that a fire hydrant marker was broken at Antietam and North Monocacy Creek Road. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Yanos and seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed, the meeting was recessed to executive session at 8:40PM for personnel issues. 

The meeting reconvened at 8:59PM. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to take Officer John Coe off probation and make him a permanent member of the police force. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adjourn the meeting at 9:00PM. Motion passed 5-0. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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